Abstract of Proposed Charter School – J. Paul Taylor Academy:
The founders believe that more than anyone else, J. Paul Taylor, former southern New Mexico educator and legislator, exemplifies the school we are creating. We are honored he allowed us to use his name due to his steadfast commitment to the community and lifelong dedication to serving the children of Las Cruces. His belief in their ability to rise above difficulties to become successful, contributing community members is our inspiration.  

The J. Paul Taylor Academy will serve Las Cruces area children. It proposes to meet the unique needs of the local school community which include many families within the low income, ethnic minority and English language learning categories. The Academy proposes to address these needs by providing a smaller learning environment, incorporating Project Based Learning for mastery of curriculum, implementing dual language and enhancing family involvement and interaction with the community.  The school will open serving 140 children in kindergarten through sixth grade and expanding by the third year to serve 180 children in kindergarten through eighth grade.

The founders believe that all children are capable of academic excellence and wish to achieve it.  J. Paul Taylor Academy aims to shift this belief into its fundamental expectation of its students and then to provide the environment and opportunity for its students to meet those expectations.

To further our belief in the infinite capacity of children to learn, J. Paul Taylor’s teacher will be carefully selected to facilitate the enhanced learning. They must actively implement the project based learning strategies in the classroom. They must be able to plan in teams and share instructional responsibilities enabling all children to learn and explore at levels where they can excel.
Families will be called on to share their individual expertise, help with special projects, serve on school committees and attend evenings where students demonstrate their learning. Families will be welcomed and encouraged to drop in and participate in any activities in which they have a personal interest. Families will be drawn further into their children’s education by the joy of learning fostered at J. Paul Taylor Academy. 
The J. Paul Taylor Academy will actively seek the community’s involvement; specifically the New Mexico State University Music and Physical Education Departments. Both have committed to placing practicum students in the school and will incorporate music, dance, movement and other physical education topics that typically receive less attention. These departments recognize the innovative benefit of their students seeing this subject matter integrated into Project Based Learning.

To foster children’s innate love of learning and to realize our motto, “To Recapture the Joy of Learning,” the scope and curriculum will be broadened. With children actively involved in learning, participating in planning projects that are meaningful to them and working together and with their community to complete these projects using two languages, in a small, nurturing, child-focused environment, the J. Paul Taylor Academy can offset the pervasive ever-narrowing and test-focused educational experience.
